
Gamble Township 
Minutes 

                 October 9, 2023 
 

 The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM with 3 members present, with the reciting of the 
Pledge of Allegiance. Members present were: Steve Brady, Dave Bailey, Joe Reighard 
 
Steve made a motion, seconded by Dave, to approve the September minutes and treasurer’s 
report, as presented.  Motion carried. 
 
Guests:  Jeff Hutchins, Montoursville Fire Dept; Matt Henderson, PGI 
 
Several items of correspondence was presented. 
 
Zoning: Quarterly report from County 
 
Planning: Erika Bohlin consolidation plan for 2 lots into 1. 
 
EMA: Nothing 
 
Roadmaster:  1. Paving done, will work on fixing Winner Lane.  2. Mill Creek, plans to work on 
this week.  3.  Clear ditches on Butternut Grove Rd 
 
On-Going: 1. EMS agreement –  received from Montoursville Fire Co. Board will set up a 
meeting with Fire Company to discuss. Chief Hutchins was present and agreed to meeting with 
Board. 
 
New: Budget – Board reviewed current budget. Looks good at this point in the year.  Secretary 
will send current finances to Joe, so work can begin on 2024 budget for November meeting.  
 
Public Comment:  1. Ed West – street signs, Justin to order ones for Butternut Grove Road and 
Logue Hill Road. Ditches on Butternut Grove are too deep. Justin noted that the ditches need to 
be cleared. PGE is planning work on roadway in a couple of years and will be considerably 
different. Was told there is no room for ‘No Parking Signs” along the road. 2. Bob Keefer 
wanted to know if twp could pave in front of row of mailboxes, as it gets very muddy, especially 
during the winter.  This is not on township property and therefore up to the residents to do 
something.  2.  Mark Baylor – Wilson Hill Rd, has ‘No Winter Maintenance’; road is not really 
passable. Winner Lane – modified washed away, Justin stated this is to be fixed soon. Pavement 
at twp shed—not very good. Justin noted that there was a soft spot and was fixed.  3. Don Black 
– wanted to know if resident can plow township roadway, near their hunting camp? Was told 
okay. Had talked to Joe Hamm and there is money available thru the Dirt & Gravel Program to 
be used for road maintenance. Board has used this in the past and will be applying next year. 
 
Payment of bills:  Dave made a motion, seconded by Steve, to pay the bills. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.      Pat Hipple, Sec 


